Freedom of Information Act 2000 
Your request for information has now been considered. The Council holds the information requested.

You asked for:
* Please provide the number of primary age and, separately, secondary age children in the local authority who are due to start school in September but are currently without a school place.
All children that are due to start at Primary School or transfer to Secondary School, from the start of the new 2016 term, have received an offer of a school place.

* Please provide comparable figures for the previous three years.

Every child received an offer of a school place over the last three years, ahead of starting Primary School or transferring to Secondary School.

* Where possible, please give the reasons that children might be without school places for September. For example - the offer of school places have not been accepted, LA was unable to offer a place at parents' preferred schools, families applied to schools which handle their own admissions but were unsuccessful and then approached the council, problems with free school premises, the number of applications have risen significantly etc.
We have made an offer of a school place to every applicant. For a small percentage of applicants (as shown on the central government link below)  we offered an alternative school as we were able to meet one of the stated preferences.


* Please provide figures to show the total number of applications made for, separately, primary and secondary places, and the total number of primary and secondary school places available, and provide the comparable figures for the previous three years.

For your information this letter constitutes a refusal notice under Section 17.1 of the Freedom of Information Act 2000 because an exemption under Section 21 of the Act is being applied, namely the information is accessible by other means. 

This data can be found on the central government website here - https://www.gov.uk/government/collections/statistics-school-applications


* Where possible, please comment on the main reason or reasons for the number of applications rising over this period (if they have).

Inward migration has increased significantly and shows no sign of stabilising or decreasing; during the 10 years to 2010, the birth rate has increased.  


* Please provide any documentation from the last 12 months (minutes of meetings, reports, research, memos) which mention the impact of immigration on primary or secondary school places.

Report issued in 2015 relating to impact / pressure on school places can be found here - http://www.cabinet.leicester.gov.uk/mgAi.aspx?ID=65444
You may re-use the information under an Open Government Licence.
If you are dissatisfied with the handling of your request please write to: 

Information Governance and Risk
Leicester City Council

Legal Services
4th Floor City Hall

115 Charles Street

Leicester  
LE1 1FZ
e-mail: info.requests@leicester.gov.uk 

